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Reverend Jose Jean-Pierre 
Haiti 
Receives 2025 
Gusi Peace Prize International 
 
 
Dear Rev. Jean-Pierre, 

The Gusi Peace Prize Philippine and International Committee have decided to award the Gusi Peace Prize for 
2025 to you, Reverend Jose Jean-Pierre, for your untiring effort, working for people’s amelioration, to find 
considerate solutions for people’s welfare by promoting peace through Community Development and 
Humanitarian Service. 

You contributed greatly to the lives of people through your lifelong mission of service, transforming 
impoverished communities through holistic care, education, and faith-based empowerment. As the founder 
of Lead Haiti and Compassion for Humanity, Inc., your leadership has directly impacted the lives of over 
5,000 children and countless families across Haiti and beyond. Through a network of primary, secondary, 
and technical schools headquartered in Desplantes, Milot, and reaching into the broader departments of 
Haiti—including the capital Port-au-Prince—you have provided essential education, healthcare, spiritual 
formation, and vocational training to underserved communities. 

In response to epidemics and humanitarian crises, you have organized emergency outreach programs 
providing medical care, nutrition, spiritual support, and social assistance to thousands. By forging 
partnerships, such as with New Hope Hospital, you ensured swift and life-saving interventions. 

Your mission transcends borders. Lead Haiti also supports disadvantaged children in the Dominican 
Republic through trusted representatives, and through Compassion for Humanity, Inc., you have led disaster 
relief, shelter programs, and pastoral care efforts in Key West, Florida, serving hundreds of thousands since 
2013. Your current initiative, the Key West Peace Project, empowers youth and unites local churches across 
the U.S. in building a culture of positive impact and nonviolence. 

Your tireless work across nations stands as a beacon of hope and compassion, embodying the true essence 
of peacebuilding through faith, humanitarian service, and community development. 

Your presence is eagerly expected, in Manila, Philippines this coming November 23–29, 2025, to receive the 
distinguished honor, dedicated and integral achievement for your significant contribution in Community 
Development and Humanitarian Service. Your presence at the night of the event will be highly appreciated 
by the Gusi Peace Prize Philippine and International Committee, the Filipino people, Asia, and the whole 
world. 

 
With my very best wishes, 
 

      
Honorable Barry S. Gusi    Hon. Jordan Gjorchev 
Chairman of the Board     President of the Board 
Gusi Peace Prize International    Gusi Peace Prize International 

  


